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Fleetwood RV, Inc.

1010 Commerce Dr.

Decatur, Indiana 46733

P: (800) 322-8216 / www.fleetwoodrv.com

June 7, 2010

10V-251
Mr. Daniel C. Smith (1 Page)

Associate Administrator for Enforcement

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

1200 New Jersey Ave., S.E.

Washington, DC 20590

Re: Workhorse Customer Chassis Recall Campaign 80101-C
Dear Mr. Smith:

This letter is written to notify NHTSA that Fleetwood RV, Inc. is aware of the voluntary initiation of a
recall notification campaign affecting Fleetwood produced recreational vehicles as listed below:

Model Year 2010 Class A Gas Motor Homes Built March 11, 2010 through March 30, 2010

Bounder 739HA4405077 through 739UA4405260
Bounder Classic 738WA4405086 through 738WA4405091
Fiesta 794TA4405333

Southwind 721V A4405080 through 721JA4405248
Terra 793BA4405156 through 793TA4405167

This voluntary recall campaign is being conducted by:
Workhorse Custom Chassis

922 S. State Route 32

Union city, Indiana 47390

Phone: 877-246-7731

This voluntary recall campaign involves approximately 44 Fleetwood Class A motor homes manufactured
on a Workhorse Custom Chassis built with a General Motors gasoline engine and a Remy alternator.

Fleetwood estimates that 100% of the above motor homes contain the safety defect. This is based on the
Safety Recall notice received on June 7, 2010.

These motor homes were manufactured with a Workhorse Custom Chassis equipped with a Remy
alternator. An electrical short in the alternator may occur without warning possibly resulting in a vehicle
fire. A vehicle fire may cause property damage, personal injury, or death.

Fleetwood has no reason to disagree with this action or the recall remedy. Fleetwood is relying on
Workhorse Custom Chassis and NHTSA to monitor campaign performance.

Sincerely,

3%

Steve L. Heim
National Owner Relations Manager
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